
 
 
 
 

STATEMENT ON BEHALF OF THE GROUP OF 77 AND CHINA  
BY MS. MEGAYLA AUSTIN, MINISTER COUNSELLOR OF THE PERMANENT 

MISSION OF CO-OPERATIVE REPUBLIC OF GUYANA TO THE UNITED NATIONS,   China 
at  the closing of the Fifth Committee for the first resumed part of the  seventy -fourth  
session of the General Assembly.  
 
2. This has been one of the most unu sual and challengin g sessions this Committee 
has ever faced. The COVID -19 pandemic  has forced us to f ind new ways of 
conducting the business of this Committee. Our  working methods during  these past 
weeks, includin g the method of delivery of this statement, though temporary in 
nature, enabled us to continue reaching out to one another and discussin g our 
positions in order to attempt to deliver on the work entrusted to us.  

 
3. The Group would like to express its  appreciation for you Mr. Chairman , your 
Bureau members, and all facilitators , for your continued engagement to keep us all 
appraised of the steps to be taken in these exceptional circumstances.  

 
4. We furthermore wish to recognize the always efficient and non- stop work of Mr. 
Lionelito Berridge and his  team, and especially the ICT technicians who have worked 
tirelessly to support this Committee, even at their own risk . 
 
Mr. Chairman,  
 
5. We are pleased that we have managed to reach consensus on some agenda 
items. The Group appreciates the efforts made by all negotiators to finalize 
agreements , in particular for the Arusha Construction and for the Accountabilit y  of 
the Secretariat . We believe that under  different circumstances, these could have 
been better outcomes.  
 
6. Unfortunately,  not all agenda items could reach a conclusion this session. Some 
were left to a no action and others have been deferred. We look forward to discussin g 
them again a t different moments in time and to try and achieve what we could not 



do at present. Despite these setbacks, we believe the Committee proved that as a 
part of the United Nations, even in the face of adversity we are still open and doing 


